
  
 
 

 
STANSBURY PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED  

 
The April school holidays, and the Easter and ANZAC Day long weekends saw bumper 
crowds visiting across the Peninsula and Stansbury was no exception.  It’s been great to see 
the return of holiday makers in such numbers and the flow on effect to our businesses and 
tourism operators is so welcome. 
If you were lucky enough to be in Stansbury on Easter Saturday, the last of the Stansbury 
Seaside Markets for the season was held on the Foreshore.  It was a fantastic day – weather 
was amazing, crowds were amazing, and stallholders were very happy.  I hope you had a 
chance to wander down and take advantage of the many goods and products on offer.  The 
markets will be back in October 2022. 
Rob Tonkin who donates his time and talents to all our markets busking for various charities 
raised over $600 at the Easter market which will be donated to the Royal Flying Doctor 
Service.  Well done Rob, you do a fantastic job at every market. 
A huge thanks to all the volunteers – Stansbury Progress Association, Stansbury Museum 
and the Lions Club of Stansbury Dalrymple - who give up their time to help make our 
Seaside Markets such a great event.  These volunteers work tirelessly before and during 
every market day to help make them a success.  But, they are always on the lookout for 
some extra hands to help  lighten the load - if you would be interested in donating an hour or 
two of your spare time to any of these organisations on market day, please let Diana know – 
8852 4577 or tourism@stansburysa.com.au. 
 
Around Town. 
The Tidy Towns volunteers’ group has been busy this month working on a new project – 
installing gabion seating along the Foreshore. 
Now that the markets are complete for the season, the next in the series of Street Banners 
being erected around town will be of the Mural Art on the Stansbury Water Tower.  The 
painted towers are now award winning and the series has been a huge hit with visitors 
across each of the towns involved.  Keep your eye out for the new banners, they’re really 
beautiful. 
 
Visitor Information Centre. 
A morning tea was held prior to Easter for our Centre Volunteers. Our thanks must go to all 
our Volunteers who help keep the Visitor Centre open over the weekends during the October
-April period. Gabrielle Gutsche attended and gave a short talk on the Salt Lake Trails, 
Water Tower Trails and spoke in general regarding the progress of some of the YP Council 
initiatives. 
The Visitor Centre was well supported by tourists over the Easter weekend. 
We have received new stock of our original hoodies, and don’t forget the new zipper jacket 
(with hood) that we have. Ladies, you will love them and there are some colours for the fellas 
too. They’re walking out the door! 
 

 

Contributions for the next issue by  25th  MAY to Progress, or Chris. 
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Kevin Forrest and the Jodi Lee Foundation Trek SA 
 
Kevin Forrest is participating in the Jodi Lee Foundation Trek SA which is being held on Yorke 
Peninsula on 13 and 14 May 2022.  The Jodi Lee Foundation is a sizeable charity which 
works hard to raise awareness about the steps people can take to protect themselves against 
bowel cancer - regular screening from age 50, acting on symptoms, knowing your family histo-
ry, and leading a healthy and active lifestyle. Detected early, 99% of bowel cancers can be 
successfully treated or even prevented.  
 
Kevin will be walking from Kemp Bay to Edithburgh which is 26kms on Saturday 14 May.  He 
is fundraising for this fantastic cause along the way.  If you’d like to make a donation to the 
Jodi Lee Foundation, you can do so through the link below: 
https://app.jodileefoundation.org.au/events/the-jlf-trek-sa-2022/participant/kevin-forrest 
 
Stansbury Turns 150! 
 
Our beautiful town turns 150 in 2023 and we want to celebrate in style! We have had a few 
responses to our call for expressions of interest from members of the community from the 
March and April Scribble – thank you so much for volunteering your time for this project.  How-
ever, there’s still time to get involved! 

If you would like to register your name, please  contact the Stansbury Visitor Information Of-
fice on 8852 4577, or email Diana at tourism@stansburysa.com.au 

 

 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE THIS IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Articles submitted for the Scribble, from May edition onwards, 
need to be sent to the following email address for publication 

 
stansburyscribble@gmail.com 

 
 

Please make sure you add this address to your contacts. 
 
 

https://linklock.titanhq.com/analyse?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapp.jodileefoundation.org.au%2Fevents%2Fthe-jlf-trek-sa-2022%2Fparticipant%2Fkevin-forrest&data=eJx1TjsSgjAQPQ10yWCQj0UKG-9AuUACAfMxu8HR0xt7ndni_Wcn2Z7Gvq2q-tK0uitniQQOxxRfCHzylkMqrVwez6FdejF076ZEiWDB0QrF
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RECYCLING:  
To help keep our town beautiful, and reduce waste the following recycling facilities are 
available: 
 
Nespresso pods: Used Nespresso pods only can be dropped off at the Visitor Cen-
tre into the box located by the front door.  
Paper/Cardboard: There is a large white plastic cube in the yard at the Visitor Centre 
(entrance off Towler Street). Dry, flat packed newspapers, magazines (both secured 
with string) and cardboard can be placed in this cube.  If the cube is full please leave 
the paper bundles under the verandah.  
Soft plastics: These can also be placed in the cube if they are clean and appropriately 
packed. Please package the clean plastics into another bag or container for placement 
into the cube.  
Bottles and cans: Bottles and cans can be placed into the collection cages located 
around the town, or the blue and yellow bins in the caravan parks. Proceeds are distrib-
uted to the various local community groups and sporting clubs who participate in their 
collection. Alternately Stansbury Recycling have a bottle and can depot for all your re-
fundable items and glass bottles.  
Printer cartridges: These can be deposited into the Planet Ark box located near the 
front door of the Visitor Centre.  
 
The Visitor Centre is also able to receive little plastic bread bag sealers, aluminium can 
pull tabs and used biros – no ink.  However, we are no longer able to accept plastic 
screw lids, Colgate products or blister packs.  
 
EMERGENCY DEFIBRILLATORS: 
 
In the event of cardiac arrest emergency defibrillators are situated at the following loca-
tions: 

Foreshore Caravan Park on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door. 
Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small red brick building adja-

cent to the entrance of the park. 
Stansbury Pharmacy on the outside, eastern wall. 
Stansbury Bowling Club on the club house wall facing the greens. 
Stansbury Golf Club on the front veranda of the club rooms. 
 

These are automated and instructions are provided so please don’t be afraid to 
use one.  You could save a life! 

STANSBURY GOLF CLUB NEWS 
 
The winter season has started off well with the course looking great even if needing a lit-
tle rain.  Plenty of run for the not-so-big hitters. Competition days are Tuesday 
(10.00/10.30) for ladies, mixed social competition Thursdays 12.00/12.30  (community 
happy hour 4.00-6.00) and Saturdays for men 12.00/12.30 (women can play on Satur-
days if they wish to).   
 
Our first dinner in quite a long time was held on 28th April and was fully booked very 
quickly with some placed on the standby list.  It is essential that all bookings are made 
directly through Bev Patterson (0472 763 032) as some requests coming through third 
parties may not reach me before the list is full.  Once the list is full I can then take names 
and numbers if any cancellations arise.   
 
We are still required to maintain social distancing even though other restrictions have 
been lifted so we need to keep a limit on our numbers. 
Bev Patterson, Secretary. 



 
 

 

 

STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH 

WORSHIP TIMES  
MAY 

 

   1st   Rosalie Smith.   11.00  am 
  8th   Peter Bilney HC  11:00 am       
 15th  Chris Duncan 11:00 am 
 22nd Worship at Warooka 11:00 am 
  29th  Claudia Agnew  11:00 am 
 

  The pathway to heaven begins       
     at the foot of the Cross  

              

 
 

 
 
 

ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN 
CHURCH 

   WORSHIP TIMES  
MAY  
  

 1st  Ven.  Andrew Lang 11:15 am 
  
 15th  Join the Uniting Church 11:00 am 

 

“Those who walk with God always reach 

their destination.” 
 

 

   

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH 
 

Stansbury Community Church meet every Sunday at 10.30 a.m. Come along from 
10.00 a,m, to have a cuppa and a chat before we have our worship service. We also 
have Sunday School for children. 
 
 MAY 1st        Tom Hawkins 

 8th        Peter Agnew 
 15th      Peter Agnew 
 22nd     Peter Agnew 
 29th      Peter Agnew 

 
‘Come, follow Me, and I will show you how.’ Matthew 4:19 
 
When others don’t see your potential, Jesus does. In common fishermen, He saw the 
capacity to change the world. Here is something you may not have considered: there 
are two sides to following Jesus—you believe in Him, and He believes in you. 

COMMUNITY CRAFT AND FRIENDSHIP 
 
We will celebrate memories of our Mums and honour them on May 4th in as many ways as 
we can. 
To our vintage, nothing says Mother like a pinny, so everyone is asked to wear or/and bring 
a pinny to hang on the line.  A pinny with a story to share would be very welcome. 
Keeping in step with our garden gurus, we are invited to bring a potted plant to sell (gold 
coin donation) to raise funds for our sponsored girl in the Philippines.  Our motherly ges-
ture. 
Our ‘My Story’ segment has brought interesting connections, as we've shared 'snap shots' 
from our lives, and these will continue with our Mother's connections.  Our group is a very 
diverse collection of lovely people from various walks of life.  
We'll aim to have much of our Care-a-thon goods on display too, as sewing, crocheting, 
knitting are crafts many of us learnt from our mothers, and we're sure they'd be 
pleased with the way we are helping others, using those skills. 
May 18th is our annual Care-a-thon handover day, and the work our ladies have produced 
for those in need is spectacular!!!! 
All are welcome to join us 9.30 - 11.30 on May 4th and May 18th, at the Community 
Church.  Enquiries   Lynne Anderson   88524327   



 

 

WHAT’S  ON  THIS  MONTH 
 

Further information in Articles in Scribble 
 

 May    
     2nd  10:45 am  Chi Kung (Qi Gong) (every Monday ) 
     3rd    9:30 am  Table Tennis (every Tuesday) 
     4th    1:00 pm  Cards and 8-Ball at Sports Club (every Wednesday) 
     4th    1:30 pm  Seniors exercise classes (every Wednesday) 
     4th    9:30 am    Community Craft and Friendship  (1st, 3rd & 5th Wed) 
     5th    9:45 am  Tai Chi / In-Betweens visit to Emoyeni Winery  
     5th  10:00 am  Line Dancing (every Thursday) 
     5th  12:00 pm  12:30 hit off “Social golf”  
     6th      1:00 pm  Senior Cit’s Cards (every Friday) 
     7th    1:00 pm  Line Dancing (every Saturday)  
    12th    1:30 pm  RSL Sub branch meeting (2nd Thursday) 
        13th    12 noon     Senior Citizens lunch and AGM 
      26th     6:00 pm    Golf Dinner (Covid restrictions permitting) 
       Bookings required 
    

 **Please read articles for more information** 
 

  
 

                           
SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS 

Specialising in: 
       

Modern kitchens 
Wardrobes 
Vanities 
Storage units  
Solid timber work  i.e. Bars 

 

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 
for a free quote 



 

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER MAY  
 
As from October we have been trialling delivering all meals frozen to clients, so at this stage 
there is no heating of meals required.   
We are now heading into the months when many of us annually travel chasing the sun. Thanks 
to those who have given me the dates that you will be unavailable. It has still been necessary to 
give some of you multiple deliveries in the same month. I have tried to spread this around as 
evenly as possible - please swap with someone else if you are unable to do your allocated day. 
Contact me if necessary. Janet. 
There are easy to follow directions at the centre so please always refer to these sheets if you 
are unsure of anything.   
Always check for updated 2022 covid advice on the notice board at the info centre. 
 

 
Our 2022 AGM and volunteer luncheon will be on October 17

th
. 

We would love to have some more volunteers-this usually will entail delivering frozen meals to 1 
client once a month. If interested or you know of someone who may please let me know and I 
will get a volunteer package to you.  Thanks Janet 
 If unsure of anything contact     -        Client Service Officer Margaret Farrow , Ph 0427524200      
                                                         or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly 0408903812 
 

 
 
 
 

CHI KUNG (QI GONG) 
 
Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of movements 
and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your natural resiliency to 
stress and illness. 
Monday mornings, except public holidays.  Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong  
exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes. Cost is $2.00. 
 

Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a “Young at Heart” group  
encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise. 
 
Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. 
Enquiries to Carrol 0409 094 009. 
 
 

Monday 2  Marg Farrow & Marg Payne 16 Clint Roberts & Val Caldow 30 Anne Longy &Sue Newstead 

Tuesday 3 June Faulkner & Rob Smith 17 Margaret & Tony Jolly 31 Grant & Janet Jolly 

Wed. 4 Marg Johnson & Jan Thomp-
son 

18 Chris & Ron Duncan   

Thursday 5 Sue-ellen Bowey & Trish Cranwell 19 Janet & Margaret Jolly   

Friday 6 Kathy Watkins & Jenny Klose 20 Chris & Ron Duncan   

        

Monday  9 Kathy & Reg Ricketts 23 Grant & Janet Jolly   

Tuesday 10 Sue & Rob Natt 24 Alison & Ted Buttfield   

Wed. 11Anne Longbottom &Sue Newstead 25 Sue & Rob Natt   

Thursday 12 Grant & Janet Jolly 26 Grant & Janet Jolly   

Friday 13 Janet & Margaret Jolly 27 June Faulkner & Rob Smith   

        



LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE 
 
Thank you to everyone who supported our Easter Raffle for the flood appeal in 
the Eastern states. 
Diana Sweeney, the Market Coordinator, drew the raffle.  Winners were Or-
ange A97 Christine, Orange D12Jan, and Orange D40 Dave. Over 300 tickets 
were sold and the proceeds will be forwarded to the Australian Lions Founda-
tion that is working with affected communities. 
Thank you to SYP Florists, Brundell Downs, Rustic Tarts, Blue Lime Deli and Stansbury 
Gourmet meats for their help and donations. 
Last month, we provided the Stansbury CFS with a new air conditioner and had it installed 
in their Operations room.  This should help to make conditions more comfortable for meet-
ings, training and emergency situations. This group give their time and effort into helping 
our community, so it is one way in which our club can help them.  Enjoy the comfort guys 
and gals. 
As a club, we have just had an enjoyable bus trip to Corny Point to appreciate some of the 
history and scenery of SYP, as well as an excellent meal at the Howling Dog tavern.  Sorry 
no surfing opportunities came up for one member who was well prepared.  We don’t al-
ways work to raise money; we do have some fun occasions as well. 
Just a reminder though, that all money raised by the Lions Club is returned to the public in 
some way.  No public money is used for any administration purposes. 
If you are interested in finding out more about Lions at work in our town and area, contact 
Peter Gates at Dalrymple Motors and have a chat.  
 

STANSBURY SPORTS & COMMUNITY CLUB 
 
The SSCC AGM took place on 28 March 2022.  
Committee Members are as follows: 

President:     Adam Pitt  
Vice Pres:               Luke Dutschke 
Treasurer:           Ian Baillie 
Secretary:                Renee Lukeman  
Members                Damien Bennett, Julie Harris, Jimbo Watkins, James Moss 

 
We will always welcome new committee members. If you would like to join the SSCC and 
be involved in a great community club, please get in touch. 
  
Sunday Fundays - The SSCC committee made the decision that going forward our Sunday 
Fundays would be held four (4) times per year. The next Sunday Funday will be held on 
Sunday 17 July 2022. Stay tuned for further information. 
  
Projects – As you may have seen, the Stansbury Courts have recently been resurfaced. 
Just in time for the football and netball that is about to hit town. Thank you to all involved in 
this project, especially Harris Outdoor Contracting and Stansbury Progress Association. 
Without the help of community members and groups, we would be unable to see these 
projects happen. 
. 
 

TAI/CHI – IN-BETWEENS GROUP 
 

The next outing for the Group is a visit to EMOYENI WINERY at 35a BOWMAN 
ROAD,  ARDROSSAN on Thursday 5

TH
 May at 10.30 AM. 

Followed by lunch at the ARDROSSAN HOTEL at 12 noon  
Those wishing to car pool meet at the STANSBURY INSTITUTE at 9.45 AM. 
Please contact JAN HENERY: 0458 524 507 BY 2

nd
 MAY 2022 for catering purposes 

ALL WELCOME 



            
   

B/Sgt Kayt HOWE –  
 Stansbury Police  8852 4205 
 
When it comes to matters of the heart and 
romance, making yourself vulnerable is 

part and parcel of the process. Love causes an opening of the heart and unfortunately 
some take the opportunity to play on those emotional triggers to open the wallet as well. 
 
The scammer can make contact through an online dating service, social media or even a 
cold call ‘wrong number’ on the phone.  Often they will put up a fake profile using a fictional 
name or will take on the identity of a real person.  They will claim to be professionals or 
military working internationally to explain why you can’t have a real life meet up.   
Aid Workers in the Ukraine are looking for love online right now. 
 
Within a very short time they will express strong feeling of connection and love in a may 
bombard the victim with emails and text messages showering the victim with romantic lov-
ing words all while probing for information to use to exploit the victims weaknesses. 
 
Once the scammer has obtained the victims trust the requests for money will start. Stories 
of misfortune or fleeting opportunities designed to appeal directly to the heart strings.  It 
maybe a stolen wallet or a mugging preventing them accessing their accounts, a personal 
or family illness requiring expensive surgery, an investment opportunity or even being ar-
rested and needing to pay off corrupt police to get out of jail. It may even be a request for 
funds to buy an airline ticket to meet up in person. SPOILER: They won’t turn up.... 
 
Alternatively they may ask for intimate photos and then blackmail the victim threatening to 
send them to employers, family or publish them online unless the victim sends cash. 
 
Another use for romance scam victims is as money mules where the scammer convinces 
the victim to move money through their accounts, leaving the victim to explain the cash 
movement to police, ATO or other investigators.  Money laundering is a serious crime. 
 
To identify a potential scammer look for some of the following signs 

• Do a reverse image search on the pictures in the profile.  Cross check the name and 
photo online to see if they match. Do they only have one or two photos 

• Do they avoid opening a video chat? 
• Does the information match the profile, eg does the profile match a professional na-

tive English speaker or is it full of bad grammar and spelling errors? 
• Does the profile spread a wide net e.g. looking for partner 18-99yrs? 
• Do they quickly want to take the conversation offline to text and email. 

 
To  protect yourself, follow the Golden Rules. 

• NEVER send money to anybody online. 
• DON’T share information re your financial position, bank accounts or other financial 

information with anyone online. 
• Never send intimate photos to a person you have not met. In fact JUST DON’T 

share intimate photos of yourself with anyone at all.  Today’s partner is tomorrows 
ex and you wouldn’t send intimate photos of yourself to your ex would you? 

• Don’t agree to money being deposited to an account in your name. 
 

Don’t be a victim.  Stay aware online!  

 



 

STANSBURY PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

The last day of term 1 was an action-packed day with an invitation from Stansbury RSL to 
join them at the cemetery to place the Australian flags on returned soldiers’ graves. It was 
a great opportunity to talk to the children about ANZAC day. A tradition, for which we 
thank Blue Lime Café, is enjoying an ice-cream on the back of the ute after all the flags 
have been placed. 
Back to school for an Easter Egg hunt. You are never too old when chocolate is involved 
and it was a delight to see the children and even the teachers excited about their find. 
We finished the afternoon with an assembly, sharing and articulating our learning from 
the last part of the term.  
Awards were received and the announce-
ment of our newly appointed vice-captain 
Victoria Clark, was made.  
Keep your eye out for our Mother’s Day 
fundraiser, as per last year, bunches of 
flowers will be available for sale.  
We are also looking for donations for an 
online auction to be held later in the term – 
all funds raised from both events will be 
used to subsidise the cost for children to 
attend the school camp in the Flinders 
Ranges.  
Please contact the school or a governing 
council member for more information. 

 
 

 
STANSBURY SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 

 
Our next luncheon will be held on Friday 13

th
 May at 12 noon, followed by our Annual 

General Meeting. 
Please put your names on the list in the Hall by 6

th
 May. 

 
The following activities are available at our clubrooms at the Stansbury Sports and Com-
munity Club at the Stansbury Oval .       
 
      Table Tennis   Tuesday 9.30am – 11:30am  
 Cards and 8 Ball  Wednesday  1pm - 4pm  
 Seniors Exercise  Wednesday 1:30pm – 2:30pm In Uniting Church Hall 
 Line Dancing   Thursday 10am – 12 noon 
 Cards    Friday 1pm – 4pm  
       Line Dancing                     Saturday 1pm – 3:30pm 
 
All the above activities are only $2.00, but you must be a financial member to attend. 
If you have any enquiries regarding the above activities, please contact Cynthia  on  0458 
685778. 
 
FOR SALE:   Indoor Bowls Set, complete green, bowls, score board and mobile trolley  - 
$50 the lot.   

 FOR SALE 
 
BARGAIN  SALE   5 Epson 664 Eco Tank Ink Bottles   red, blue, yellow  2x black   
$70 ono for all 5 unopened bottles       (no longer needed ) 

Contact :Susan  0408 142 875  



ANZAC DAY 
 
Mr Reg Ricketts (President Stansbury RSL) welcomed all attendees at the Dawn Service, 
with a special mention to the Stansbury Primary School Children that participated in lay-
ing flags on graves of servicemen prior to the day and also for laying a wreath during the 
service. At the close of the service breakfast was served in the Memorial Hall for those 
who wished to partake. Thank you to all who volunteered their time prior to & on the day. 
Raffle winners were J. Molnar & a young visitor to Stansbury 
 

 

Clint Roberts, Rick Voigt, Doug Carruthers, Reg Ricketts, Derek Rutter, Mark McKenna, Toby Lear  

BLACKSMITH EVENT 
  
The Artist Blacksmiths Association held a weekend of forging in Stansbury on 2 and 3 
April. 
  
Although it wasn’t widely advertised, as it was a trailer for a possible future event, it 
was bolstered by several locals who took the opportunity to showcase their own inter-
ests. 
  
The event had vintage and veteran cars and a tractor on display plus two well-known 
residents with their stationery engines.  The Humber Car Club visited and enjoyed the 
event and hospitality.  A number of locals spent almost the whole day watching and in-
teracting with us. 
  
Two of SA’s best Women Blacksmiths were in attendance and demonstrated their in-
credible skills. 
  
In all, a very successful weekend and we look forward to staging a future event. 
 
I would especially like to thank those people from Stansbury who helped us either in 
preparation or during the Event to make it such a great weekend. 
  
Doug Carruthers 
President 
Artist Blacksmiths Association of South Australia 



 STANSBURY MUSEUM 
Rowena Smith  

  

Stansbury Museum has something for everyone. 
Be blown away by its quality and scope! 

 
Do you like to experience and learn in a “hands on” way?  
Climb on our old CFS truck see what it felt like on the back! 
Weigh yourself on the wheat bag bar scale!  
Have a go at typing on a typewriter! 
Listen to the phonograph.  
 
Do you love fashion? 
The revamped clothing room has wonderful examples of fashion of yesteryear that is 
beautifully conserved and displayed. 
 
Do you love visual stories? 
As you wander through the dining room, imagine the hostess of days gone by sweeping 
the crumbs from the tablecloth with the dustpan and brush or using the silver tongs to 
deliver sugar cubes to her guests.  
Browse the folder of local weeds complete with dried specimens of each. 
 
Are you into craft, enjoy knitting, sewing or crocheting?  
Marvel at the skill and patience of pioneer women who hand sewed beautiful, delicate 
garments by candlelight. Be astounded by their ability and ingenuity to fashion practical 
garments from sugar bags and parachutes and “make do” with whatever was on hand at 
the time. 
 
Are you a collector?  
Come and wonder at the collections of shells, dolls, matchboxes, birds’ eggs, bottles, 
cameras, brooches and many other things. 
 
Do you want to discover information about forebears who lived in the district and 
understand how they lived?  
There is information re specific families and their stories. There are comprehensive 
cemetery records. There are maps. There is information about former retail businesses. 
 
Do you love to chat about history and ask questions and give feedback? 
 Our friendly volunteers will be happy to answer questions and can share many interest-
ing snippets with you and help make your museum experience richer. Tell us what you 
liked /didn’t like about the museum -we love to get your feedback. 
 
Do you cherish civic pride, celebratory events, clubs and associations?  
Come and see how Stansbury celebrated its 100 year (1973) and 125 year (1998) com-
memorations and the SA Jubilee in 1986. See the uniform and kit the local ladies of the 
Voluntary Defence Attachment had. Browse photos, newspaper articles and interesting 
miscellany about sporting clubs, interest groups, churches, civic buildings, memorials 
and much, much more.  
 

Stansbury museum caters for everyone. 
Come and immerse yourself in history.         

WANTED  
 
  Hand Held Slide Viewer ( to borrow or if possible, donate to museum )  

Contact : Susan 0408 142 875  



 
 
 

STANSBURY VISITOR CENTRE 

Call in and see us for local produce, gifts, 
clothing and more! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STANSBURY PHARMACY 

“Quality Advice with Traditional Service” 

1 ST VINCENT STREET 
STANSBURY SA 5582 
Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093 
Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com 

  

 
Trading Hours: 

 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday:  9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Thursday:     9.00 am – 2.00 pm 
Friday:     9.00 am – 5.00 pm 
Saturday :    CLOSED 
(Please check our facebook page for up dates to Saturday Trading) 
Sunday:     CLOSED 

 

 
Hylo Forte 2mg 

Was $35.95 Now $24.99 

 
Otrivin Plus 10ml 

Was $16.50 Now $10.99 

  
Vicks Vaporub Jar 50g  
Was $10.95 Now $6.99 

 
Invite E Cream 100g 

Was $10.95 Now $9.99 

 
Nicabate Mini Loz 

Was $31.95 Now $29.99 
 

 
Apo Health Child Nat Cough Relief  

Was $12.95 Now $11.99 

 
Apo Health Saline Nasal Spray 

Was $8.95 Now $6.99 

 
Difflam Plus Berry Sugar Free 

Was $14.95 Now $7.49 

 
Nat/Own Vit B12  60 Tabs 
Was $19.95 Now $12.99 

 
Oral B Tape 25m satin mint 

Was $4.95 Now $2.49 

Gorgeous mothers Day 
gifts available now!!! 

Natio gift packs  
Free Gift Wrapping 

 

        Remember 
       Mothers Day 

Sunday 10th of May!! 

Congratulations to our  
Easter Colouring in  

Competition!!!! 

Winners are 
Savvy age 6  - Easter bunny 

Jorja age 10 -  Easter Egg 
Victoria Clark age 11 - Easter Bunny 

May 2022 SPECIALS 
 (01/05/22 - 31/05/22 or while stocks last) 

 

For people under 65 the flu vaccination is now available! 
Cost $19.99  

  Please call to make an appointment or come in and see us. 
If our normal phone is not working please call Pharmacy mobile on  

0413 423 043 

May 2022 SPECIALS 
 (01/05/22 - 31/05/22 or while stocks last) 


